
 

                           

                                                                                                                                

           Unapproved 

              9/11/2013           

                               Village of Maybee       

       Board Meeting         

  9/11/2013          

     
President Gaylor opened meeting at 7:30 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.   

Attendance: Council VanAuker, Liedel, Rogers, Gross, Gramlich, President Gaylor & Clerk 

Gross.  

Absent: Council Younglove, & Treasurer Grubb. 

Motion: VanAuker 2nd Gramlich to approve the reading of the August 14, 2013 minutes. 

Carried.       

Motion: Liedel 2nd Gross to pay bills as presented. Carried.     

Treasurer’s Report: Accepted as printed.        

            

Items from the floor:  Supervisor Cheryl Baltrip from Exeter Twp. was present at our meeting 

and spoke to council members regarding her concerns about the stone quarry removing silica 

sand, as well as generators running 24 hrs. to pump water out to get to the silica sand. She stated 

that she believed it was a dangerous product and thought that the issue should be investigated by 

the village council. President Gaylor stated that he will be conducting an investigation with the 

proper officials from Lansing.           

          

Old Business            

Zoning Ordinance Enforcer Report: The issue concerning the motor home was discussed 

again, as a resident from Antes Dr. has called numerous times wanting to know when something 

is going to be done about this issue. Also discussed was the work truck that is still parked on 

Antes Dr.             

     

StoneCo Report: The transition of StoneCo is now being handled by our attorneys and they are 

receiving the paper work from the Monroe County Board of Commissioners which will then be 

given to the members of our planning commission.       

            

Tree up-date (Grant & Trimming): Council was informed that the possible grant from 

Consumers Powers was turned down so President Gaylor is now going to check with DTE about 

a possible grant through their company. The majority of the trees that needed trimming have been 

trimmed with just a few more yet to be done.        

            

Road Work: Council was informed that starting next week road repairs will be made on several 

roads in the Village, including Maybee-Scofield Rd., all the way down to Doty Rd., as well as 



 

                           

Blazer Rd., Raisin St., & Main St.         

            

New Business            

Volunteers for Christmas Decorations: The issue of putting up Christmas Decorations was 

discussed and asking for anyone interested in helping with this yearly task. Council Rogers has 

volunteered his services when the time arrives.       

            

Motion: Gramlich 2nd Rogers to adjourn the meeting at 7:30 p.m.. Carried.   

Next Meeting: October 9, 2013 @ 7:30 p.m..       

            

Respectfully Submitted,          

Theresa Gross, Clerk  

 

 

             

           

            

             

      

         

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

            

             

      

             

 

             

         

             



 

                           

             

  

             

      
       


